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Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ, 

 At our Vestry meeting, Wednesday, August 5, there was a serious discussion of the current status 
of the Novel Coronavirus Pandemic in Maryland and Nationally. Wednesday morning, the Diocese of 
Maryland announced to the clergy that it had ordered churches in Baltimore City and Baltimore County 
to suspend In-Church services due to the rising number of infections in those areas and throughout the 
state, and the decreasing number of available hospital beds. These circumstances make some of us feel 
as if it is most prudent to stay home at this time. And we know that there are those of us who wish to 
get back into our historic church. 
 The decision was to remain cautious, and Sunday, September 13 has been designated as    
Homecoming Sunday 2020: this will be our first Sunday of In-Church worship with Holy Communion 
for those who feel it is safe to return. We are allowed to seat between 17 and 26 people depending on 
how many pairs of people who live in the same domicile come. Those attending must wear a mask 
properly covering mouth and nose; must sanitize hands on the way in and the way out; there is no    
singing allowed. There will be a minimal amount of instrumental music, and communion will be           
distributed on the way out of church, not at the communion rail, so as to minimize the length of time 
we are in church as well as movement inside the church. (A more detailed description of Holy          
Communion follows in this issue.) 
 It was further decided to try a Hybrid Schedule: 1st, 3rd and 5th Sundays will be a continuance of 
the current Live Stream Service with only the Celebrant in the church; 2nd and 4th Sundays each 
month will be In-Church Holy Communion as described. This allows us to meet the needs of those who 
are comfortable returning to church and those who are not, as well as those who want to continue to 
“sing-together” from the comfort and safety of home. 

It was further decided, given the number of people who wish to continue to worship from home, 
All Services will continue to be Live Streamed every Sunday from now on. Those who are                    
uncomfortable for any reason, and especially anyone who does not feel well, are under no pressure to 
return until you and your personal physician make that decision. 
 As always, we will be subject to any changes in the intensity of the Pandemic and instructions 
from the Diocese of Maryland as we are still under Phase Orange restrictions. We remain fully open to 
transition to a schedule of more Sundays per month of In-Church worship when it seems prudent to do 
so. The current Hybrid Schedule is not written in stone and will be subject to constant review as we   
remain open to your feedback and suggestions from all members of Christ Church.  
 With the current Live Stream Services on Sundays at 9:45am, and Monday through Friday at 
11:55am, we are reaching as many as 45-60 households per service, with some people “attending” 
Christ Church from as far away as Colorado, New Jersey and Athens, Greece, on a regular basis. Live 
Stream church services has expanded our reach to bring the Good News of Jesus Christ to more people 
every Sunday and six days a week. This is a remarkable development! I am thankful for all the people 
who have been working tirelessly to ready our church for a return to In-Church Worship, and those who 
have made it possible to Live Stream our services six days a week. As our bishops remind us, it is a New 
Day for the Church with new ways to bring the Good News to more and more people than ever before! 
Looking forward to seeing you all again soon. 
 Yours in Christ, 
 Fr Kirk, Priest-in-Charge 



 Throughout the Church’s history, the ways in which God’s people have celebrated The Lord’s       
Supper, Holy Eucharist, Holy Communion, has taken and continues to employ different practices and take 
new shapes. For instance, based on stories in the Gospels, it is believed that some early Christians had 
Bread and Fish Eucharists! Some worshipped in groups in homes, some went to church. Some receive at a 
Communion Rail, some standing at a Communion Station, and to this day some churches seat people at a 
table in groups of Twelve to pass the bread and wine around the table to one another. There are even a 
few churches for which Holy Communion consists of washing one another’s feet, as The Last Supper is   
described in the 13th Chapter of the Gospel according to John – which description includes no mention of 
bread and wine whatsoever! 
 Today, due to the ongoing Pandemic, new patterns of Holy Communion are being tried in churches 
throughout our diocese and throughout the Church worldwide! Here in the Diocese of Maryland, there are 
certain restrictions outlined in the Diocesan Guideline for Phase Orange: the Celebrant will both wash his 
or her hands and sanitize them; will wear a mask during the Prayer of Consecration; and will be the only 
person to receive the Bread and Wine, the Body and Blood; all others present will receive only the           
Bread – the Body of Christ. This is consistent with centuries-old Eucharistic Theology that says communion 
in only one-kind is full communion.  
 How the Body of Christ is distributed to those attending is a matter up to each local congregation. 
Having reviewed how different parishes in the Diocese are doing this, and per The Guidelines to keep the 
length of time that people are in church short, we have decided to distribute the Bread on the way out of 
Church. The Celebrant will stand near the entrance to the Church, wearing nitrile gloves and mask, and will 
drop the wafer into your outstretched hands. There will be markings on the floor of the church to help in 
maintaining a six-foot distance between parishioners on the way in and out of church.  
 We are all asked to sanitize our hands on the way in and the way out of church. No-Touch             
sanitizing stations have been installed at all entrances in all three of our buildings: the Church, Parish Hall 
and The Annex (offices). Everyone must wear a mask covering both mouth and nose throughout the entire 
service. Extra masks will be available for those who may forget to bring one. Singing will not be allowed, 
but we are allowed “to hum” along with any instrumental music that may be playing with the mask still on. 
 To meet the guidelines, the number of lessons will be reduced, the sermon shortened, and there 
will be only one or two verses of hymns played, with a minimal number of musical selections each week. 
Passing the Peace will be exactly that – a bow or a wave while standing in place, no handshakes or hugs 
allowed.  
 This will all take some getting used to, and as with everything else, will be subject to change –                       
circumstances alter cases! But then, those who endeavor to faithfully follow Jesus have always been open 
to change from the very beginning. Saint Benedict in his Rule of Life reminds us that those who follow 
Christ are those who are open to Always Begin Again! Each day calls us to new ways of being God’s People, 
if in fact that is truly who we want to be. As Joshua announced to the Twelve Tribes of Israel, “As for me 
and my household, we will serve the Lord.” We are those people who do not follow our own desires, but 
rather in our baptism we promise to follow obey Christ as Lord. This is why we read and re-read the four 
Gospels and all of the Bible – to see where he goes, who he spends his time with, what he says, what he 
does and thereby come to know who we are and whose we are, and what we are called to Be and to do. 

We are those people who Take, Break, Bless and Give Away all that we are and all that we have as 
Jesus does in the Feeding of the Five Thousand in that archetypal Bread and Fish Eucharist! 

those People who are flexible in how we celebrate the 

Holy Eucharist 





Christ Church Vestry Minutes 
June 24, 2020  

[Virtual meeting via Zoom] 

Attendance:  Fr. Kirk, Lyn Edmunds, Lois Tidey, Molly Neal, Leigh Spicer, Laurie Morris, Lynn Klein and 
Kate Davis. 
 

The meeting began at 7:05 PM with contemplative silence. 
 

The vestry minutes from our last meeting on June 10th were approved. 
 

Rector’s report – Fr. Kirk presented the vestry with a proposal from B&H Photo – Video for all the 
equipment needed to live stream services (proper video camera, 2 microphones, laptop, etc.), which 
will continue even after we re-open. We still have more than enough reserved from the                     
communications grant that we received from the diocese last year to cover the cost (about $1800). 
We voted to approve this purchase. 
 

Senior warden’s report – Molly has been visiting some members who don’t have internet access; 
they are doing well. Kate and Justin recently cleaned the choir area, Narthex and underneath pews 
in the church, as part of a service project for Justin’s Boy Scout troop. Mary Jane and Dave Martell 
have been doing some cleaning in the Parish Hall, Annex and church grounds. 
The ECW will be moving forward with the purchase of a sanitization system (includes 4                   
wall-mounted and 2 free-standing sanitizers) and it should arrive by mid-July. The vestry agreed this 
would be a good idea, as we would need to have plenty of sanitization options readily accessible  
before we re-open.  People continue to learn something new from the Noon-day prayers that Fr. Kirk 
leads each weekday. He also is getting a lot out of the practice. 
 

Over the past week, vestry members helped conduct a phone survey of our regular parishioners 
about when/how to regather for live service. Lyn Edmunds helped create the survey and compiled 
the results, and Molly helped with an informative letter outlining the requirements for re-opening 
(including a copy of the Covenant for Re-gathering) that was sent via email to the parish                       
beforehand. A total of 49 (out of a possible 56) members of Christ Church were surveyed. We were 
very pleased by the participation level and appreciated everyone’s input. 
Highlights from the survey are as follows: 
Fully agree to the “Diocese Covenant for Re-gathering” = 40 (others agree, but admit restrictions will 

limit participation or delay return) 
When to return?  
       Now = 17 

      By July 19th = 7 
      By Sept. 20th = 11 
      Beyond Sept. 27th = 11 (eg., until vaccine, no masks, better treatment, numbers decrease 
  

Communion? 
      No Communion = 24 
      Wafer from Fr. Kirk = 18 
      Wafer from cup or tray = 16  
     (some endorsed more than one) 
Currently attend live-streamed service = 38 regularly; 3 sometimes.  
 
 



Our average attendance at Sunday service, prior to the pandemic was 25. Fr. Kirk will be ready to  
return to service inside when the majority of parishioners are ready, and once we have all the       
protocols in place. Status of preparations: 
 

• Cleaning team is available to help with thorough cleaning after Sunday service 
• Supply of disposable masks (for anyone who needs one) has arrived 
• Sanitizer stations/supplies are being ordered and should arrive by mid-July 
• Still need to get signage up (generic signs are available from the diocese) 
• Would need to have a sign-in sheet for attendees 
• Would need a greeter/usher 
 

We need a volunteer to help spearhead the coordination of a greeter/usher as a Rota position.  
We discussed the goal of re-opening the church with the new protocols in place by August 2nd, but 
we’ll need to re-visit at our next meeting. 
 

There are 4 AA groups that use our Parish Hall. We would need to make sure that a representative 
from each group is trained on the procedures and has their own cleaning supplies (it will be very   
important that each group disinfects anything they touch). The hall can accommodate about 30  
people with physical distancing in place. 
 

We will meet again in 2 weeks. 
 

The meeting ended with the Lord’s Prayer, at 8:50PM.   
 

Blessings, 
Kate Davis 
 

Christ Church Vestry Minutes 
July 8, 2020  

[Virtual meeting via Zoom] 

Attendance:  Fr. Kirk, Lyn Edmunds, Lois Tidey, Molly Neal, Leigh Spicer, Laurie Morris, Leslie 
Amtmann, Marianne Kidd, Lynn Klein and Kate Davis. 
 

The meeting began at 7:05 PM with contemplative silence. 
 

The vestry minutes from our last meeting on June 24th were approved. 
 

Treasurer’s report – the balance in checking account is currently $6,192, of which $5, 529 is            
reserved. We have received contributions toward cleaning/sanitization supplies, which will be put to 
good use for when we re-open. The treasurer’s report was approved. 
 

Cemetery report – this Saturday, there will be two interments. There will be a small/private funeral 
ceremony in the church. 
 

Rector’s report – our regathering plan was approved by the diocese. Fr. Kirk relayed information 
gathered from the recent conversation amongst clergy, the bishop and Scott Slater. Something to 
consider when we re-open would be whether we’d want to have the windows open for better      
ventilation. It was discussed that it would probably be too hot/humid, even with the windows open. 
Another idea would be to have communion given on the way out of church, during the initial phase 
of re-opening, to minimize the amount of moving around during service. We could also place         



bulletins at the marked seats, rather than handing them out. 
 

The air conditioning in the church recently went out, due to outage from a storm. Michael & Sons 
will be coming to detect the problem and hopefully it is only the compressor that needs fixing. 
 

Prior to holding inside meetings/classes, each group that uses our Parish Hall will need to have a 
concrete/written re-opening plan. 
 

We’re still aiming for August 2nd as the first date to re-open inside church services. We discussed a 
plan to do a test run of logistics with a few members of the vestry, while Fr. Kirk conducts the service 
on July 26th. 
 

We will meet again on July 29th at 7pm. 
 

The meeting ended with the Lord’s Prayer, at 8:35PM.   
 

Blessings, 
Kate Davis 



 Kate Ryan Davis was born in Tarrytown, New York, which is a suburb of Manhattan.  She has one 
younger sister who now resides in Florida.  There is a large extended family on her Dad’s side since he was 
one of eight children.  With 26 first cousins they have a family reunion in upstate New York every summer.  
But this is the first time in over 30 years that it had to be cancelled, due to the pandemic.  They were         
especially   concerned about the safety of the elderly aunts and uncles.  

 Kate’s early education was in Tarreytown and she attended Sleepy Hollow High School with an actual     
mascot being the headless horsemen!  Her middle school was Washington Irving.  She received a Bachelor’s 
in mathematics from Bard College. Who would have guessed she can speak French, after studying the      
language for nine years!  She even spent a summer in France before her junior year, living with a local    
family in Tours, France. 
 She met her husband, Tony, while he was working at the JFK airport as an airport planner for their             
International terminal.  One of his co-workers took dance classes with Kate so their mutual friend              
introduced them.  Tony grew up in Alexandria, VA, and although he enjoyed his work in NY, he did not like 
all the congestion everywhere.  In 2001, they moved to West Chester, PA and they both worked in Philly for 
4 years, before moving to Maryland in 2005.  They were married at an Episcopal church in Kennett Square, 
PA called Church of the Advent.  The priest who married them was named Dave Thomas (and they said he 
actually looked and sounded like the spokesman from the old Wendy’s commercials).  Tony’s job brought 
them to Maryland and they have made it their home ever since.  They have two sons, Tyler (15) and Justin 
(13), who were both baptized at Christ Church Rock Spring parish and of course, we all know them from   
being acolytes and helpers at our events!  Early in Kates’ career she was a Benefits Analyst at Mercer HR 
Consulting (in Stamford, CT and then in Philadelphia, PA for 8 years).  Once they started a family, Kate was 
able to stay home for 8 years as a full- time caretaker.  She says she is so glad to have had the opportunity 
to be home with the boys during their early years.  Even though it was both challenging and exhausting at 
times she would do it all over again.  She says that is when she really learned to juggle many different things 
at once! 
 For the past 7 years she has been back to work in the HR field, most recently as the HR Manager for a     
company as it continues to grow in Forest Hill.  She feels very needed at work and feels her services are   
really helping the company as it continues to grow.  Her days go by very fast, as there are plenty of routine 
tasks (like payroll, recruiting/onboarding, benefits administration and employee relations).  She has noticed 
one thing during this time of having to work from home during the pandemic and that is that there is less 
“drama” to worry about.  They continue to have meetings virtually and everyone has been very productive. 
When she has extra time Kate hikes, takes yoga, reads and visits National Parks.  She used to take ballet   
until a foot injury (another surprise talent I learned she had).  She just finished an interesting book called 
“The Alchemist” by Paulo Coehlo.  The Davis family also includes their dog – a Cavalier/Bichon mix – named 
Buster.  Buster is about to turn 9.  Kate says that Buster is the best listener in the family and also is             
everyone’s buddy! 
 We would like to thank Kate and her family for all their support to Christ Church.  Kate is not only 
registrar of the vestry, she is also an Altar Guild member who organizes a lot of the flower set ups like at 
Christmas and Easter, helps the ECW in many of their endeavors, both of the boys have been acolytes and 
Tony is in the Men’s Group (you probably have seen him cooking at the spaghetti dinner).  Glad you stayed 
in Maryland!                                                       MJP and KRD 

    



Harford County Public Library is 
holding a Virtual Library Series! 

Check out the Virtual Story Times 
at HCPLonline.org all summer for 

something new.   
You may even see a familiar  

Christ Church face! 

Help our ECW 
The Episcopal Church Women of Christ Church 
have a yearly  tradition of purchasing          
backpacks to donate for children in need.  In 
addition to organizing a congregation-wide 
school supply drive.  Last year, rather than  
purchasing and donating the backpacks, we 
decided to make a monetary donation directly 
to the Stuff the Bus campaign, enabling HCPS 
to use their bulk buying power to purchase  
exactly what they need for the students they 
have identified as vulnerable.  We invite you to 
join us, as you are able, in supporting this 
cause to encourage and support Harford  
County students during this particularly       

 

For More Info Visit:   
https://harfordeducation.org/programs/tool-for-schools/   

Harford County Public Schools 



THANK YOU 

 Thank you Fr. Kirk! 

 Thank you Altar Guild! 

 Thank you to our Sexton, 
John Tipton, for keeping the 
buildings clean during our  
absence! 

 Thank you Molly Neal for 
finding new church homes for 
the old choir robes! 

 Thank you Bill Spicer and 
Len Parrish for coming out to 
take the ECW picture in 100 
degree temperatures on 7/26.  
Thank you ladies for dressing 
up for the picture in             
remembrance of the struggle 
former ladies had to endure 
to have the women’s right to 
vote one hundred years ago!    
   ~Mary Jane 

 Thank you Dave Martell & 
Mary Jane Parrish for         
organizing the Parish Hall 
basement storage. 

 Thank you Leslie & Marianne 
for keeping the office and 
communication going for the 
congregation!  ~Mary Jane 

THANK YOU 
Visit Lois & Richard Tidey at  

  Tidy Treasures  

starting Saturday, August 15th at  

Dover Antique Mall in Dover, PA.  

They will be open every Wednesday 

thru Saturday from 10am-5pm! 

A note from her family….. 

Dear Rev. Kirk and Christ Church, 

Our family wishes to convey our sincere appreciation for the 
Church’s prayers and support during Cindy’s passing.  Cindy 
was truly blessed to have found such a warm church family to 
be a part of.  We are comforted to know that her spirit is whole 
and well, and that she is now in the company of the Lord, and 
our family members that have gone before her. 

Many thanks for your kindness to Cindy and our family.  

Most Sincerely, 

Amy Maxwell, Sue Maxwell and Jennifer Maxwell Chambers 

 She will soon be moving closer to Philadelphia, PA, to be closer to her son.           
The office will have contact info as it becomes available.  We will miss you Anna!  

Happy Birthday!! 

Per Lynn Klein, her Monkton 
Chickens don’t eat or lay eggs! 

Our very special Sister in Christ, 
Cindy Warren, was interred with 
prayers on July 11, 2020 in the      
cemetery at Christ Church.  



JOIN  

US 

LIVE! 

www.Facebook.com/ChristChurchForestHill/ 
Or on our website:  

www.ChristChurchForestHill.org 

EVERY 
SUNDAY 
9:45 am 

  
Morning  

Prayer  
Service 

WEEKDAYS 
MONDAY-

FRIDAY 
12 pm   

 

Prayers  
for the Socially   

Isolated 

2nd & 4th Sunday of the month  
10 am at Christ Church 

Communion Service 



 

August 
Birthdays 

3   Taylor C. 
4 Alex M. 

6 Janet C. 
13 Vera D. 
16 Justin D. 
17 Christopher H. 
20 Autumn N. 
21 Colleen M. 

22 Marley C. 
22 Anna H. 
23 Kirsten L. 
26 Tammy B. 
27 Melinda C. 
31 Molly N. 

August Feast Days 
 
   6 The Transfiguration  15 Saint Mary the Virgin 29 St. Bartholomew the Apostle 
 Exodus 34:29-35   Isaiah 61:10-11   Deuteronomy 18:15-18  
 Psalm 99    Psalm 34    Psalm 91 
 2 Peter 1:13-21   Galatians 4:4-7   1 Corinthians 4:9-15 
 Luke 9:28-36   Luke 1:46-55   Luke 22:24-30   

August 
 Anniversaries 

31   Kate & Tony Davis 

Blessings Report: 

 July 5:   $2,228 
 July 12:        $1,015 
 July 19:       $975 
 July 26:  $1,810 

Please remember to mail 
your offering to: 

Christ Church 
P.O. Box 215 

Forest Hill, MD 21050 

We need $2,500 each week 
to meet our expenses.  

Thank you for your             
continued support. 

Please PRAY for those who are sick, or in any kind of need or difficulty, especially: 
For the residents of Harford Family House;  
For peace and understanding in Baltimore;  
For all the victims of recent  terror attacks throughout the world, especially Brussels, Nice, Syria, and Orlando;  
For the refugees leaving Syria in desperation;  
For those who suffer because of the extreme humanitarian crises in Central African Republic; Yemen;  
Horn of Africa; Guinea; Sierra Leone; Liberia; Pacific  
Islands; South Sudan; Middle East; Serbia; Macedonia; Greece; Burundi; Nigeria 
For all the people in the Middle East, that they can experience peace and stability in their lands   
For the victims of natural disasters such as Hurricanes Harvey and Irma 
For the families affected by gang and cartel violence in Central America. 
For the communities that have experienced Mass Shootings in the United States 
For families struggling with the health and economic side effects of the Corona Virus  

For those on our prayer list:  For Sue Tressler, Lynn Klein, Kevin & Linda, Anna Humphreys, Phil Klein, 
Normie, Betty Parker, Beverly Gomez, Tara Schatzel, Dan Moss, Charles Getscher, Ken Edmunds Jr, Robin, Keith 
Hamilton, Sharon Selke, Sharon Slaugenhoup, Joan Flatt, Lois Flatt, Caroline, Donald Heddy, Karen Fulcomer, Art 
Smith, Eliot, Rebecca, Louise, Carole, Becky, Ingrid Page 

For our Missionary: Jean M. Baumbach 

For these parishioners who are unable to be with us every Sunday: 

George Rigdon; Vera Dalby; Lois Matusky; Glassell & Betty Parker; Anna Humphreys; Beth Hauser; Lyndon     

 

 



Sunday 
9am Bible Study 
9am Choir Practice 
10am Eucharist 

Monday 
9:30am  
     Jazzercise 
7pm AA  

Tuesday 
10am Quilters 
7pm Aerobics 
8:30pm AA 

Wednesday 
9:30am  
    Jazzercise 

Thursday 
7pm Aerobics 
8:30pm AA 
 
 

Friday 
9:30am  
   Jazzercise 
7 pm AA  

Saturday 
9am AA  
 
 

 
 
 

     1 
 

2   9th Sunday  
  After Pentecost  
 

9:45 am Live  
Streamed Service 

Church Open for in 
person worship 

 
AG– Hazel B. 

3 4 
 

5 6 
 
 
 

The  
Transfiguration 

of our Lord 

7 8 
 

9    10th Sunday  
  After Pentecost  
 

9:45 am Live  
Streamed Service 

 
AG– Melinda C. 

10 11 
 

12 
 

13 
 

14 
 

15 
 

St. Mary the 
Virgin -  

Mother of our 
Lord Jesus 

Christ 

16  11th Sunday  
  After Pentecost  

 
9:45 am Live  

Streamed Service 
 

AG– Janet C. 

17 18 19 20 21 22 
 

23  12th Sunday  
  After Pentecost  
 

9:45 am Live  
Streamed Service 

 
AG– Kate D. 

24 
 
 
 
St. Batholomew 

the Apostle 

25 26 27 28 29 

30 13th Sunday 
   After Pentecost 
 
     9:45 am Live  
Streamed Service 
 
     AG– Molly N. 

31      

Office Phone #: 410-838-6606 
Email: ChristChrsp@gmail.com 

Office Hours: 
Tuesday—Thursday 

10 am-2pm 
Other times by Appointment 

August 
2020 
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Sunday 
9am Bible Study 
9am Choir Practice 
10am Eucharist 
 

Monday 
9:30am  
     Jazzercise 
7pm AA  

Tuesday 
10am Quilters 
7pm Aerobics 
8:30pm AA 

Wednesday 
9:30am  
    Jazzercise 

Thursday 
7pm Aerobics 
8:30pm AA 
 

Friday 
9:30am  
   Jazzercise 
7 pm AA  
 

Saturday 
9am AA  
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

1 2 3 4 
 

5 

6     14th Sunday  
   After Pentecost  
 

9:45 am Live  
Streamed Service 

 
AG– Mary Jane P. 

7 8 
 

9 10 11 12 
 

13   15th Sunday 
After Pentecost 

    
9:45 am Live  

Streamed Service 
 

AG– Debbie S. 

14 
 
 
 

 
Holy Cross 

Day 

15 
 

16 
 

17 18 19 

20    16th Sunday 
    After Pentecost  
 

9:45 am Live  
Streamed Service 

 
AG– Hazel B. 

21 
 

 
 
 

St. Matthew 
Apostle & 
Evangelist 

22 23 24 25 26 

27   17th Sunday 
   After Pentecost 
 

9:45 am Live  
Streamed Service 

 
AG– Melinda C. 

28 
 

 

29 
 
 
 

 
 

St. Michael  
& All Angels 

30    

       

Office Phone #: 410-838-6606 
Email: ChristChrsp@gmail.com 

Office Hours: 
Tuesday—Thursday 

10 am-2pm 
Other times by Appointment 

September 
2020 

Christ Church Rock Spring Parish 
In the Episcopal Diocese 

of Maryland 
2100 Rock Spring Road 

P.O. Box 215 
Forest Hill, MD 21050 


